

Robert L. Quinn Commissioner of Safety

State of Rew Hampshire

DEPARTMENT OF SAFETY DIVISION OF MOTOR VEHICLES

STEPHEN E. MERRILL BUILDING 23 HAZEN DRIVE, CONCORD, NH 03305 Telephone: (603)227-4000 TDD Access Relay NH 7-1-1



John C. Marasco Director of Motor Vehicles

Municipal Agent Memo Friday August 25, 2023

BATTERY ELECTRIC AND PLUG-IN HYBRID SURCHARGE - EFFECTIVE 9/1/23

Dear Municipal Agents and Partners,

On June 6, 2023, Governor Summu signed HB2 into law with an effective date of July 1, 2023. HB2 establishes a surcharge on annual registration for electric and plug-in hybrid electric vehicles to offset the loss of road toll revenues derived from transportation fuel taxation. The new regulation requires municipal agents to collect fees, as follows:

- Battery electric vehicles, as defined in RSA 236:132, I, shall be assessed a surcharge of \$100.
 - Plug-in hybrid vehicles, as defined in RSA 236:132, V, shall be assessed a surcharge of \$50.